
I hope you all have had a good year.  It was great time at the reunion and Sue 

and I enjoyed seeing all who were able to attend. There were about 85 attending.  

While space prevents including photos of everyone and everything, we hope 

there are enough to show it was a fun time. We agreed to have the 2020 Reunion 

in Jacksonville.  Maybe we can learn more about the P-8. There will be more 

information in the June newsletter. 

Please take note of the scholarship updates.  The two new scholarships bring our 

total to seven.  VP-2 is having an impact on the future of some of our veterans. 

Last year I mentioned Wreaths Across America.  This organization places 

wreaths on graves at U. S. National Cemeteries all over the world. This year the 

date is December 15.  If you live near one of the locations, consider participat-

ing.. It is a very inspirational. 

After two years of no new members, we have five to report this time.  That 

proves we still have shipmates out there who need to find us.  If you meet pro-

spects, please let Bob Champoux know so we can get them on board. Special 

thanks to Bob McLaughlin for locating a couple of these new members.  They 

are; 

#613 Jim and Shirley Copeland (57-59) 

#614 John and Phyllis Snook (68-69) 

# 615 Phil Ray (58-62)  

#616 Jim and Helen Parrot (65-68) 

#617 Jay Roberts (65-68).  

The Copelands, Parrots and Jay Roberts all attended the San Diego reunion to 

get reacquainted. 

As the year comes to a close, Sue and I wish you very happy holidays and a 

wonderful New Year.   

Greg Kelley, President, Patrol Squadron Two Association. 
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A well-deserved recognition to Dave was made at the reunion.  The following is the text of the presenta-

tion, written by Vic Gulliver. 

ñIôd like to take a couple of minutes to tell you about one 

of our members.  Dave Bowen joined our Association 

more than two decades ago when the Association was just 

beginning to grow into what we see today.  When Floyd 

Palmer was our President, Floyd talked Dave into serving 

on a committee that was working to create a Memorial to 

fallen VP crews.  That committee was headed by Don 

Hanson, and was looking for a way to purchase a P2V air-

craft as a centerpiece for the Memorial.  

 

      When the purchase and display of an aircraft proved to 

be problematic, the committee turned to the idea of build-

ing a Memorial with a statue and a granite wall of hon-

or.  Youôve all seen the magnificent Whidbey Patrol Squad-

ron Memorial.  Did you know that Dave Bowen designed 

that Memorial?  You can go to our website and see Daveôs original drawing of what the Memorial should 

look like.  Dave was a driving force in every phase of the development of the Memorial.  It was Dave who 

scouted out many sculptors from around the country, and led the committee to select Michael Maiden to 

create our airman statue.  It was Dave who researched many granite companies in the area, and led the 

committee to selecting the beautiful granite that was used in the Memorial.  

 

      It was a nearly impossible task to identify the names of those to be honored on the Memorial.  There is 

no central repository of VP aircrew casualty names.  It took more than a year of constant research effort 

for Dave to come up with an accurate list of deceased Whidbey VP crewmembers.  The names were to be 

carved in stone and had to be 100% correct.    

  

      Dave was there, shovel in hand, when the foundation for the Memorial was dug.  He was there super-

vising the laying of bricks when the patio of the Memorial was created.  He made trips to the foundry to 

ensure the accuracy of the design of the airman statue.  He was there when the statue and the granite wall 

were set in place.  Every year since the Memorial was dedicated, Dave has been out there polishing the 

statue, trimming the grass, and sprucing up the bricks on the patio.  

 

      Our Association owes a debt of gratitude to Dave Bowen for his many years of service to our organi-

zation.  Iôd like to have Dave come forward to receive a token of our appreciation.ò  

 

A Great and Well Deserved Tribute to Dave Bowen  

Greg Kelley presents plaque to Dave Bowen 
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Reunion Report by Nick Niccum  

 

  The 2018 VP-2 Association reunion was held in San Diego, Octo-

ber 18-21. Attendance this year was a little less than previous reun-

ions, but the enjoyment, frivolity. and good time atmosphere was not 

diminished. Several of our regulars had some health issues that pre-

vented their attendance this time and we missed them. Dino 

Vlahakis, Vic Gulliver, Elizabeth Chruma, Ken Deboer, Bill Bacus, 

Marv Sommer and Jim Welch are several that come to mind. We 

wish them, and anyone else who missed for health reasons a recovery and look forward to seeing you in 

Jacksonville in 2020. 

 

The Crown Plaza at Mission Bay proved to be a wise selection for the reunion site.  They provided ample 

recognition and a pair of large rooms for our Ready Room.  With plenty of snacks and beverages, the 

Ready Room was again a popular place to gather to revive old memories with shipmates and meet new 

friends. Several cruise books  and publications were available to refresh our memories.  Thursdayôs Wel-

come dinner was a full Mexican buffet on the lawn beside the swimming pool.  Sunday night we had a 

banquet with equally good food. The entertainment for the banquet was provided by an excellent profes-

sional singer, Manuel Romero, who just happens to be the grandson of our own Melvin Fadness (59-62}. 

 

  There were two field trips this year, including a harbor cruise, displaying the Navy's strength in San Die-

go Harbor, the second largest Navy base in the country. Lunch was in Old Town. The next dayôs tour was 

to the Air and Space museum in Balboa Park. Lunch then was in Coronado near the old ferry terminal. 

Sunday, Doug Millar conducted a well-attended church service, and the business meeting followed. At the 

business meeting Dave Bowen was singled out and given a plaque, honoring and showing our apprecia-

tion for his distinguished service to the VP-2 Association in many ways, but, singling out the contribution 

to the planning, design, and execution of the placing of the Whidbey Patrol Squadron Memorial near the 

entrance to the Seaplane Base in Oak Harbor. Dave continues to devote many hours to the maintenance 

and upkeep of the memorial. Location of the 2020 reunion was next, and after a close runoff between a 

cruise and JAX, Jacksonville won. 

 

   One of the less noticed effects of our Association's efforts is the way it connects descendants of former 

VP squadron members. Last reunion we learned of family members who came to Oak Harbor to search 

for family names on the WPSM memorial. This reunion John Farwell, retired USN Commander, attended 

our reunion hoping to find members who knew his dad, Warren Farwell (VP-2 57-59). He was successful 

in that effort. Also it was good to see several members attending their first reunion.  Thanks to Jim Welch 

for his efforts in coordination with the Armed Forces Reunion planner to make San Diego a reality, and a 

great reunion. 

   If you didn't attend, we missed you. Plan now to attend 2020 in Jacksonville, Florida.  
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PHOTOS FROM THE SAN DIEGO REUNION  OCTOBER 18-21, 2018 

Business Meeting 

Carol & Melvin Fadness ,,Manual Romero and Maria Dave Brougham and Dan Salfisberg 

Lynda & Gary Porterfield, Greg Kelley, Bob & Sue Behrend 
Barbara and Dave Finley at the Space Museum 

Barbara & Mike OôGara, Linnea & Neil Kosbab 


